October 26, 1944. Mr. Earl Chapman, McLouth, Kansas. Dear Dutch: I heard of some of the difficulty that your wolf-pack had in getting through the women golfers. I just want to tell you that I will have it arranged so that the women will definitely allow the

men to go through their foursome, fivesome, sixsome, or what have they.

There are very few clubs that permit women to play on Saturdays and Sundays. I would not want to have such a rule now with the women playing such a large part in the support of the club. Their support makes it possible for the Country Club to maintain its existence, - not alone, but together with the fine support the men give it.

However, I do want you to know that we are going to correct some of the difficulties of the club. I assure you that.

Dutch, I haven't paid you for those last eggs that you brought in, and it looks as if I might lose the five dozen egg bet to you, but there is still a chance. However, if you come in Sunday I would like to have five dozen to be paid for with real-honest-togoodness money.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

FCA:AH

President.